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                                       Charity—Unity—Fraternity—Patriotism                 

                            
Founded July 6, 2006                                                                      Meetings are 2nd Tuesday of the month 

 

Council Chaplain:  Father Robert Jackson 330-825-9543 – frbobjackson@princeofpeaceparish.org 
 

 

GRAND KNIGHT 
 

Paul Wagner 

330-310-6894 

pwagner8@neo.rr.com 

 

DEP GRAND KNIGHT 
 

Craig Miller 

419-233-8200 

cagm4h@hotmail.com 
 

 

CHANCELLOR 
 

Charles LeGuillon 

330-612-5339 

Cdlegs2008@gmail.com 

 

 

FINANCE SECRETARY 
 

Jeff Taylor 

734-678-6574 (C) 

Jctaylor5379@gmail.com 

 

TREASURER 
 

Frank Obreza 

330-715-7794 

fobreza@yahoo.com 

 

 

RECORDER 
 

Bill Forshey 

330-825-9656  

330-607-2455  

Shey4@aol.com  

. 

ADVOCATE 
 

John Brooks 

jbrooks@neo.rr.com 
 

 
 

 

WARDEN 
 

Vacant 

 

 

 

GUARDS 
 

IN:    Chuck Heffernan  
           330-603-6970 

OUT: Jeff Fry  
       330-334-0987 

 

LECTURERS 
 

Deacon Jim Stotler 
deajcs@netzero.net 

 
Phil Scozarro 

ps24@uakron.edu 

TRUSTEES 

 

3YR:  Mike Breiding      330-715-5325 

2YR:  Phil Scozarro       330-319-1359 

1YR:  Ralph Conrad      330-825-8631 

Newsletter Editor:  Ralph Conrad, PGK                 Contact editor at: rfconrad@sbcglobal.net 
 

GRAND KNIGHT’S COMMENTS – Paul Wagner           pwagner8@neo.rr.com 

 
There is a country western song out there and in it is a line that has caught my attention. The line is 
about a bunch of good old boys getting together and "Drinking beer and talking about God."  I 
personally know all there is to know about "Drinking Beer."  In the 70's I set up a keg system in my 
refrigerator with 16-ounce mugs in the freezer.  If I would never taste beer again, I wouldn’t be out 
anything though.   I personally know quite a bit about "Talking to God."  Not everything, and that is 
why I'm committed to practice sessions.  Now, the words of an age-old song come to me and I know you know the 
words.  “In heaven there is no beer."  OK, what does that leave? "Talking to God.”  (Another thing one might keep in 
mind is that God is much more of a wine drinker.)  I know in our council we have members who get together one night 
each month to enjoy each other’s company, and yes, there is beer available.  Now, our council is having a "Talking about 
God," breakfast starting this Saturday, April 13th, 8:30 am at the 9ers in Wadsworth.  No beer during the breakfast, 
however, beer will be available after if you want.  So, just remember that in heaven there is no beer, so that leaves us one-
on-one to talk to God.  I know I could use more practice talking to God, and I’ve got to believe a little group therapy 
won’t hurt.  Saturday April 13th 8:30 am 9ers. 

 
Vivat Jesus!   

 

Paul Wagner, GK 
 

mailto:cagm4h@hotmail.com
mailto:jbrooks@neo.rr.com
mailto:deajcs@netzero.net
mailto:ps24@uakron.edu
mailto:rfconrad@sbcglobal.net
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Council Directors   

 

 

   Council “Sandwich Project”        

     April 24th at 5:00 in the kitchen.    CHARITY 
 

 

OFFICER’S SLATE 
 

It’s time again to select officers for the coming fraternal year.  If you are interested, contact a Trustee. 

 

 

“CELEBRATE LIFE” DINNER 

 

Right to Life Northeast Ohio is sponsoring a “Celebrate Life” dinner on April 

13th, 2024.  The council voted to sponsor a table and a half page ad for this event.  

The dinner will be held at the SYB Party Center in Stow, Ohio.  Social hour starts 

at 4:00 PM.  We have couples attending this event.       LIFE 

 

 

“MEASURE UP” 

 

Our annual “Measure Up” campaign will be April 26th & 27th.  We need YOU to help collect at 

Ace Hardware in the Norton Shopping Center!   We still need spots filled.  
 

This is the Knights of Columbus flagship charity for raising money, not only locally but state-

wide, for citizens with developmental and physical disabilities. Call now or sign up at the April 

meeting.   
 

Contact Bruce Howell, 330-957-2234 (call or text) or BEH_OHIO@yahoo.com    CHARITY 

 

 

 

RUBBER DUCKS 

The council is sponsoring a night at the Rubber Ducks on June 21st.   It’s “Barberton Chicken 

and Hot Rice Night.”  Tickets are $12 for admission.  We need 25 people to get this price.  You 

can book now, pay later.  Open to your whole family and friends.  These are always fun.  Mike 

Breiding is chairman.  His contact info is above.    FAMILY  

FAITH 
 

Craig Miller 
 

419-233-8200 

cagm4h@hotmail.com 

 

COMMUNITY 
 

Phil Scozzaro 
 

330-319-1359 

 

ps24@uakron.edu 
 

LIFE 
 

Jason Hilliard 
 

216-258-8515 

jryanhilliard@masn.com 

 

FAMILY 
 

Mike Breiding 
 

330-715-5325 

breidings@yahoo.com   

 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

Paul Wagner 
 

330-310-6894 

pwagner8@neo.rr.com 
 
 

 

PROGRAM 
 

Ralph Conrad 
 

330-825-8631 

   rfconrad@sbcglobal.net   

CURRENT & COMING COUNCIL ACTIVITIES     We Are an Active Council: Join Us! 

mailto:BEH_OHIO@yahoo.com
mailto:cagm4h@hotmail.com
mailto:ps24@uakron.edu
mailto:jryanhilliard@masn.com
mailto:breidings@yahoo.com
mailto:pwagner8@neo.rr.com
mailto:rfconrad@sbcglobal.net


3 

 

BROTHERHOOD NIGHT 

 

On March 25th we had a “Brotherhood Night” in the hall. Five speaker discussed “Wills & 

Trusts”, “Nursing Home healthcare”, “Catholic Cemeteries”, and Knights of Columbus 

insurance.    FAMILY  

 

Br. Mike Breiding did an excellent job chairing this program.  The evening went smoothly 

and was enjoyed by all in attendance.  Thank you, Diane, for the refreshments!   

 
 

 

 

 

Larry Suter, Field Agent, spoke on Knights of Columbus Long Term Vare insurance and 

how to cope with the cost of custodial cars while maintaining your dignity. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christy Collins, licensed LPA with Kennedy & Collins, spoke on nursing home cost and 

planning techniques to preserve assets in case of a husband or wife needing care. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brian Strauchon, Catholic Cemeteries, Diocese of Cleveland, spoke on importance of 

preplanning your burial and selection of cemetery, internment type, burial rites, and 

memorialization.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phil Scozarro, licensed psychologist, spoke on Caregivers and Caregiving, in-home care 

versus long-term facilities, caregiver burnout, and transportation to appointments.  Phil is 

a council member. 

 
 

PAST COUNCIL ACTIVITIES                                                                  Did YOU take part?? 
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Stations of the Cross 

 

Council members and Ladies Auxiliary members took part in Family Stations of the Cross on March 28th.     

 

Representing the Knights were, from the left, Jeff Taylor, Paul Wagner, Deacon Jim Stotler, Mike Breiding, 

and John Kohler.  The Ladies were represented by Irene Forshey, Nora Kohler, Diane Breiding, Chris Stotler, 

and Bonnie Taylor.   
 
 

EASTER EGG HUNT 
 

Members of the council and Ladies Auxiliary participated in the annual Easter Egg Hunt.  Council 

members “hid” eggs and shepherded the kids as they had fun running and collecting candy-filled 

eggs.  The Ladies served a light lunch to the families.  THANKS to all who worked!     FAMILY 
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DIVINE MERCY 

 

On April 7th at 3:00 PM the council led a Chaplet of Divine Mercy.  The program was introduced by GK Paul 

Wagner.  Sue and Ray Leach were the Chaplet leaders.  A Eucharistic Exposition and Benediction of the Blessed 

Sacrament were also held before and after the Chaplet.     

 

 

  Jesus, I Trust in You 
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DEEPENING OUR FAITH   
Deacon Jim – This Month 
Phil Scozzaro  

 

 

"Service. This gesture is the condition to enter the kingdom of heaven. Yes, to serve... 

everyone. But the Lord, in the words he exchanged with Peter (cf. Jn 13:6-9), makes him realize that to enter the 

kingdom of heaven we must let the Lord serve us, that the servant of God be our servant. And this is hard to 

understand. If I do not let the Lord be my servant, do not let the Lord wash me, help me grow, forgive me, then I will 

not enter the kingdom of heaven.” 

POPE  FRANCIS  
 

 

 

 April  13 NEORTL Dinner – 4:00  

  24 Sandwich Project – 5:00 – Kitchen 

  26-27 Measure Up – As scheduled - Ace Hardware 

 

May  7 Officer’s meeting – 7:00 – St Francis Room 

11-12 RTL Flower Sales – After all Masses 

  12 Mother’s Day 

  13 Awards Dinner – 5:30 – Canal Grille 

  14 Business meeting – 7:00 – St Francis room (May be in All Saints Room) 

 

 

Next OFFICER’S Meeting:  May 7th                          Next REGULAR Meeting:  May 14th  
                                                                                        Refreshments: Charles LeGuillon 

 

Prayer List:  Our Brothers:  Br. Steve Common; Br. John Vincent; Br. Jim Stotler; 

Br. Jason Hilliard; Br. John Kelly; Br. Steve Charlson; Br. Bill Justice; Br. Bill Forshey; Br. Larry 

Lauter; Br. Kevin Hogan; Br. Paul Mong; Br. Mike Dannemiller; Br. Bill McKinnon; Our 

Family: Carol First, sister of Deacon Jim; Rene Leopold, cousin of Br. Craig Miller;  Jose Hernandez, 

father of Br. Carlos; Allison Pool, daughter of Br Mike Breiding; Mary Goodhart, wife of Br. DD Tom; Karen 

Smith, sister of Br. Norm Kendall; Allison Otradovec, wife of Br Kellen; Kay Miller, aunt of Br. Craig Miller; 

Bridget Mullins, daughter of Br Paul Wagner; Sylvia Breiding, mother of Br. Mike; Kathy Heffernan, wife of Br. 

Chuck; Chris Stotler, son of Br. Deacon James; Bonnie Taylor, wife of Br. Jeff; Marie Krause, wife of +Br. 

Chuck; Geraldine Jackson, Mother of Fr. Bob;  Pat Mong, wife of Br. Paul; Traci Peltz, wife of Br. Ed;  Marianne 

Maser, wife of +Br. Jim; John Urbanski, son of Br. Joe;  Our Friends: Margaret Frazer; Heather 

Coleman; Pam Hennemann, Jess Accosta, friend of Br Bill Justice; and for all members of the armed forces of the 

United States, emergency responders, and those affected by Covid-19.  Please pray for those who may have been 

overlooked and those in need who choose not to be listed here. 
 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES – MARK THESE DATES DOWN NOW!  

Council Mass Servers for April: Forshey & Wagner 
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May 4 Charles LeGiullon 

 17 Richard A Cook 

 25 Brent Shaeffer 

 27 James Darnell 

 28 Dan Turner 

 

 

 

Joseph Bender Assembly #1766 

 148 North Lyman Street, Wadsworth, OH 

 Meetings are the second Thursday of the month.  
 

 Faithful Navigator: SK Robert Bilbrey       Bilbrey10@hotmail 

 

 

4th Degree Exemplification will be April 19-21 at Westlake DoubleTree Inn.  Contact Deacon Bob if you are 

interested in joining the 4th Degree. 

 

 

LADIES AUXILIARY                    Helping the Knights Help Church & Community 

 
Three Auxiliary members were asked to take part in the Washing of Feet on Holy Thursday.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Francene Conrad (l) and Irene Forshey represented the Prayer Shawl Ministry and Church Decorating 

Committee.  Sue Leach represented the Rosary Group. 

 
 

Ladies, THANKS for your help at the Egg Hunt!  You always help to make this 

event special for the youngsters!  
 

MEMBER BIRTHDAYS   

FOURTH DEGREE – SK Dennis Jacobs                               DMJACOBS_1@HOTMAIL.COM 
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If you know of someone who could use a Prayer Shawl, please notify Francene Conrad at 

rfconrad@sbcglobal.net or 330-825-8631. 

 

 

 

Ladies Birthdays  

 

 

May 10 Carla Grasso 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dan Askew was not in attendance 

 

 

 

 

Cash Club 
The Trish Klaus, #137.    Thank you for your support.   

 

 

KNIGHTS SOCIAL 
 

Don’t forget the Knights’ Night Out Social.  Jeff Fry will send out a notice with location and time.  The Social is an opportunity 
to spend some time with fellow Knights in a casual atmosphere.   Jeff would like to invite everyone to the last Tuesday of the 

month night out.   Knight’s night out will be on Tuesday, April 30th at 6:30 at Spunkmeyer’s.    fraternity 

 

 

\ 

REFRESHMENTS for 2023-24 

 

Here’s the Refreshment volunteer list you signed up for.  

You can provide whatever you like.  The council will 

reimburse up to $75 with receipts given to the Financial 

Secretary.  You will be responsible for cleaning up the 

kitchen afterward. (don’t worry, you’ll have help!)  An 

officer will be responsible for turning off everything and locking up the hall.   

 
Thank you for volunteering!  The refreshment social after the meeting is enjoyed by all. 

 
 

OTHER IMPORTANT INFORMATION, LOCAL EVENTS & FINAL THOUGHTS 

  To contact any Officer or Director, see headers at the top of this newsletter 

  

  

  
May Charles LeGuillon 

June Ray Leach 

mailto:rfconrad@sbcglobal.net
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There are two types of people: those who finish 

what they start, and so on… 

 

 

 
 

      

 

                      Our new agent is Josh Riegle  
            1-614-296-5033 

   
  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE ARE AN ACTIVE COUNCIL!              BE PART OF IT! 

 
 

        GET INVOLVED!             GET YOUR WIFE INVOLVED! 
 

 

      STAR Council Award winner  

      2015-16 

      2016-17 

 

   Vivat Jesus 
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